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DIARY DATES 
 

APRIL 

Tues 9th 

CDFC – footy clinics 

Fri 12th 

EARLY DISMISSAL 

2:15pm 

 

TERM 2 

MAY 
Tues 7th 

Mother’s Day Stall 

Fri 10th 

Walk Safely to School 
Day 

Wed 15th 

District Cross Country 

Fri 17th 

Colour Explosion 

Mon 20th – Fri 24th 

National Volunteer 

Week 

Wed 22nd 

National Simultaneous 

Storytime 

Fri 24th 

Sorry Day 

Mon 27th – Fri 31st 

Reconciliation Week 

 QUICK and EASY COMMUNICATION USING the SEESAW APP 

In preparation to receive school information and make contact with your child’s teacher, we 

ask that you download the SEESAW APP available free of charge from the APP Store or 

GOOGLE PLAY STORE.  Information about joining your child’s/children’s class group has been 

shared by the class teachers.   

At this stage, all school newsletters will be sent to class teachers who will send them out to 

families via the SEESAW APP. 

 

Noah represented the Barossa & Light at the SAPSASA Country 

Championships at Marion on Monday 8th April. 

Noah had a successful day placing 6th in the breaststroke, 6th in the butterfly 

and he was part of the freestyle relay team that placed 1st. 

FPS is proud of you. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS NOAH! 

HAPPY HAVEN IS CURRENTLY STILL ABLE TO OFFER Out of School Hours Care  
OSHC Service hours (6:45 – 8:45am and 3:00 – 6:15pm)  

Outside of these hours the mobile number is available for you to leave a voice message or send a text message regarding bookings/absences. 

HAPPY HAVEN - FREELING SERVICE – DIRECT 0404 735 135  

PLEASE REMEMBER STUDENTS ARE NOT TO BE ON SCHOOL GROUNDS BEFORE 8:30am 
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PARENT–TEACHER INTERVIEWS 
Parent – Teacher interviews have given an excellent opportunity to discuss student progress, celebrate successes and 
identify areas for improvement. It is very important to talk with your child/ren about any points raised at the interview 
that need to be followed up. Involving children in developing their own goals, a sense of responsibility and ownership of 
achievements; and areas for improvement are what we want to see.  
 
END OF TERM 1 
Term 1 ends Friday 12th April and students with parent consent will be dismissed one hour earlier at 2:15pm.  Term 2 
commences on Monday 29th April. A reminder that we ask our school community to report any suspicious behaviour of 
people on site near buildings to police, particularly after dark. We are happy for the community to use the oval, 
playgrounds and courts; provided this is done safely and respectfully of our grounds and equipment. Those aged under 
18 need to have an adult with them. Enjoy the school holidays with your children. 
 
 
MID-YEAR (Term 3) INTAKE – PRESCHOOL:  
We are currently taking expressions of interest for preschool enrolments for Term 3. 
Children who turn 4 years of age before 1 November are eligible to start preschool mid-year the same year (term 3). 
Children who turn 4 years of age on or after 1 November are eligible to start preschool in intake 1, at the start of the 
following year. 
Thank you to all those families who have already expressed their interest in accessing our preschool. Once expressions 
of interest are received and eligibility assessed, offers of placement will be made to eligible families. Please be advised 
that families of pre-school aged children from Wasleys and Roseworthy are zoned to Elsie Ey Children’s Centre, based 
at Hewett Primary School. 
It is important that parents meet their legislative and regulatory obligations when enrolling children in pre-school, with 
immunisation history provided from MyGov or the Australian Immunisation Register. Children cannot attend preschool 
before this information is provided. 
If you would like to find out more, please contact Luke Shepley  
or Deb Meaney via the front office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CAR PARKING IN THE CHURCH HALL CAR PARK 
As you may be aware, the Freeling Medical Clinic has begun operating out of the Lutheran Church Hall. This is an 
interim arrangement while the medical premises are being built in Freeling.  We are indeed fortunate that this service 
is now available to the families of Freeling. 
We ask that you observe the signage indicating PARKING – MEDICAL ONLY. 
Sadly, the organiser of the clinic was spoken to quite inappropriately this week when she pointed out to one of our 
families that there was now a designated area reserved for medical clients only – directly adjacent to the building and 
clearly marked as such.  
We appreciate that the church carparks are made available to us, as many schools do not have the luxury of off-street 
parking. 
Please respect the request to keep the medical parking area free and access the available non-signed areas only. 
Irene Simpfendorfer (Wellbeing Coordinator) 
 
 
 
FPS Leadership Team 
Angela, Luke, Kaylene & Irene 
 



 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
It’s amazing to see so many families that have already paid this year’s Material and Service charge of $287 less the $100 

Government Rebate for 2024, we thank you for this. The M&S Charge was due to be paid on 8th March so if you have 

not yet paid please arrange to do so as soon as possible.  

Payment arrangements can still be made so please contact the Finance Office on 85 252 045 or 
email dl.0139.finance@schools.sa.edu.au  
 
When making payments to Freeling PS bank account for M&S fees or other invoiced amounts please remember to use 
the reference stated on the invoice or student surname and fees, etc.  
EFT Details:  BSB No.: 105 109   Acc No.:  396 038 240     Name:  Freeling Primary School 

 

SCHOOL CARD ASSISTANCE - School Card covers $287 which is the total of  
the Materials & Services Charge.  Families must apply for School Card annually.   
School Card can be applied for online www.sa.gov.au/education/schoolcard.   
Please apply for School Card as early as possible.   
 
If you are unsure of your eligibility and require further assistance contact 
the Finance Office.  If you are found to be ineligible for School Card then you 
are liable to pay the full amount of Materials & Services Charge.  
 

 

 
DUE DATES 

OVERDUE 
School Fees 

Preschool Fees 
School Card Applications 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The President of the Freeling Returned and Service League Sub-Branch would like to invite The Freeling 

Primary School community (students, teachers and families) to participate in the ANZAC Day Ceremony to 

be held on 25th April at Freeling. 

The ceremony will commence at 6:30am with a formal march from the Freeling Post Office (Hanson Street) 

to the Freeling Cenotaph (corner of Hanson and Gray Streets) where a Dawn Service will be conducted 

including laying of the wreaths.  Student Voice students will be laying a wreath on behalf of FPS. 

A gunfire breakfast will be held at 7:15am at the Freeling Oval (Cherry Street). 

HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE! 

 

mailto:dl.0139.finance@schools.sa.edu.au
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with Mrs Ennis 
Students from the Reception classes celebrated the end of the term by designing fruit and vegetable faces in their 

books. They then had the opportunity to recreate this face using different types of fruit. The students loved creating 
their faces and eating them too! They have had a busy term of junk modelling and boat making using various 

materials and tools in the Stem room. Well done, Receptions! 
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On Thursday 4th April, 11 students competed at the District Athletics Carnival. 
Miller, Jacob, Hamish, Mia, Madison W, Quade, Charlotte, Annie, Eamon, Nash & Madison G competed in 

events ranging from 800m, 200m, 100m, high jump, long jump, discus and shotput. 
FPS is proud of the way you all conducted yourselves throughout the day. 

Congratulations to Eamon who came 2nd in the 800m and 3rd in the discus, Mia 4th in the discus and 
Charlotte 4th in the 200m. Thank you to the parents who transported their children and offered their 

services throughout the day. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
On Tuesday 9th April CDFC conducted a football clinic for students from Reception to Year 6. The students 

were engaged and had impeccable manners throughout the day. 
 

Evie (Reception): “It was tricky trying to kick the ball.” 
Hamish (Rec): “I kicked a goal and liked handballing.”  
Hailey (Rec): “I liked throwing the football up and clapping before catching it, I clapped 3 times.” 
Miranda (Yr 1): “I liked the tricky challenges, throwing the ball up and clapping before catching it.” 
Liam (Yr 2): “I liked trying to hit the football off the cone.” 
Violet (Yr 2): “I liked trying to hit Finn with the football.” 
Hank (Yr 3): “I liked trying to knock the ball off the cone.” 
Addilyn (Yr 3): “I liked the ball drill of passing the ball back and forwards between my hands.” 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CENTRAL DISTRICTS FOOTBALL CLINIC 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Nash (Yr 4): “I liked the drill when I had to control the ball through my legs.” 
Harper (Yr 5): “I liked kicking my football to knock the football off the cone.” 
Archie (Yr 6): “I enjoyed the different kicking and handballing drills.” 
Lachlan (Yr 6): “I liked the kicking drill – aiming for the football on the cone (I knocked if off).” 
Mia (Yr 6): “I liked that everyone had a go and no-one was left out.” 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

MOTHER’S DAY STALL 

TUESDAY 7th MAY 

ITEMS FOR SALE RANGE 

FROM  

$2 - $10 

(CASH ONLY) 

EARLY DISMISSAL 

2:15pm FRIDAY 12th APRIL 

HAVE A SAFE AND ENJOYABLE 

2 WEEK BREAK 

 

 

Congratulations Quinn and Noah, from room 4, who have also finished their Premier’s Reading 

Challenge. 

Both students picked a graphic novel as their favourite book from their list.  

Quinn really enjoyed The Adventures of Super Diaper Baby by Dav Pilkey. She liked the flip pages which 

appeared to make the characters move. It was a funny story. There was a normal baby until he drank 

the power juice belonging to Captain Underpants and became a superhero. Anyone who loves funny, 

silly stories would love this book. 

Noah enjoyed Owly the Way Home by Andy Runton. It’s a great story about kindness and caring for 

others. Owly has an adventure with a worm, even though the worm’s dad is scared of owls. Noah 

recommends this book for anyone who wants to learn about being a good friend. 

 



 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Parents & Friends 

TERM 2 

Week 1 

TUESDAY 30th April 

Ham & Cheese or Cheese 
Croissant    $4.00 
 
Milk swing    $2.50 
 
Fruit box    $2.00 
Chocolate or strawberry milk $2.00 

 
Helpers:  

Rachel Lobrovic & Lucy O’Leary 
 
 

Week 2 

TUESDAY 7th May 

NO LUNCHES 

MOTHER’S DAY STALL 

ALL AVAILABLE HELPERS 

 

 

Week 3 

TUESDAY 14th May 

Hot Dog (cheese & sauce) $4.00 
unless specified 
 

Choc chip cookies   $2.00 
 
Fruit box    $2.00 
Chocolate or strawberry milk $2.00 

 
Helpers:  

Ella Wunderlich, Mel Bradbrook,  
Holly Broadhead 

 
 

COLOUR EXPLOSION RUN 4 FUN 

Friday 17th May at 2:25 – 3:15pm  

Forms and information will go home tomorrow 

via your child. 

 

 

 

 

GROWTH MINDSET MATTERS 
CONGRATULATIONS (Week 9 Term 1) 

Room 1 – Carlee Tredrea 

Kade Shaw and Harper Anderson 

Room 2 – Sally Gardner 

Evie Goulding and Hugh Muster 

Room 3 – Sara Dobson 

Paityn Short and Evelyn Gray 

Room 4 – Lynne Randall  

Myf Lobrovic and Ella Kearvell 

Room 6 – Ella McKaye 

Emilia Peterson and Amaya Schaefer 

Room 7 – Sue Bishop 

Elora Schaefer and Nimrod Duh 

Room 8 – Rachel Meinhardt 

Jack Pearce and Aylah Lively 

Room 9 – Heidi Markwick 

ON CAMP 

Room 10 – Emily Taylor 

Caitlyn Weinert and Jensen Coad 

Room 11 – Coby Rodda 

ON CAMP 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


